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NOVICE  DRIVERS

   Select Committee on Transport Minutes of Evidence.

 Memorandum submitted by the Department for Transport.

The full report is at  ….

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200607/cmselect/cmtran/355/7032102.htm
1.  INTRODUCTION 

  1.1  This evidence is submitted for the Transport Committee inquiry into novice drivers. It provides an overview of the issues that the Committee has indicated it would like to investigate. The Driving Standards Agency (DSA) has been fully involved with the preparation of this Memorandum.

  Young drivers are involved in too many road casualty accidents. They present a complex challenge; but not all young drivers are novices: many of those whose fatally bad driving is reported in the news are old enough to have passed the test some years previously. Most young people take a responsible approach to learning to drive and gaining experience; others flout basic safety rules, including a minority who drive unlicensed and un-insured. Road safety issues also cannot be considered in isolation, but are part of a wider social concern about anti-social behaviour and its causes.

In 2005, for the first time, the Department collected data on contributory factors to road traffic accidents. Several of these factors are attributed to drivers up to the age of 25 in much higher proportions of cases than for older drivers. These factors were reported for the following proportion of drivers in casualty accidents—






Contributory Factor
Driver 17-19
Driver 17-25
Driver 26+






Loss of control
19%
14%
6%

Careless, reckless or in a hurry
14%
12%
7%

Travelling too fast for the conditions
14%
11%
5%

Slippery road (due to weather)
12%
10%
5%

Exceeded the speed limit
8%
6%
2%

Impaired by alcohol
4%
5%
2%

Aggressive driving
4%
4%
1%






The PPP comments …. We return to this subject AGAIN because for over 7 years skewed government and police priorities have ignored the real causes of ALL deaths and serious injuries on our roads. They now admit that the stats 19 system introduced ONLY in 2005 has provided real data to enable a policy review. As we were ALL young drivers at some time! And we are all aware of the reality on our roads from personal experience this data only confirms what sense and reason told us anyway. AGAIN the PPP policy has been proven to be correct, as has our support for Stephen Haley’s brilliant philosophy. We are not impressed with more draconian measures to persecute young people. Standards set by example, discipline, guidance and training and intelligent friendly persuasion from RESPECTED and competent guides are preferable. 

